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Agenda item # 12     
RESOLUTION 

OF THE 
COMMONWEALTH TRANSPORTATION BOARD 

 
 July 16, 2024 

 
MOTION 

 
Made By: Mr. Davis, Seconded By: Ms. Green 

     
Action: Motion Carried, Unanimously  

       
Title: Limited Access Control Change 

Route 60 
Henrico County 

  
 

WHEREAS, Route 60, from 1.613 miles west of Route 295 to 2.118 miles east of Route 
295 in Henrico County, was designated as a Limited Access Highway by the State Highway and 
Transportation Commission, predecessor to Commonwealth Transportation Board (CTB), on 
January 15, 1976; and 
 

WHEREAS, in connection with State Highway Project 0060-029-103, RW-202, the 
Commonwealth acquired a portion of the limited access control easements necessary to restrict 
access along the Route 60 corridor with those certain limited access control easements, acquired 
from various landowners being recorded in the Office of the Clerk of Circuit Court of the County 
of Henrico; and 

 
WHEREAS, the County of Henrico has requested the termination of limited access control 

along Route 60, between stations 217+75 and 280+95.98 (Centerline Route 60 (REL) and Survey 
Centerline); and  
 

WHEREAS, the proposed termination of limited access control of Route 60, as shown on 
Sheets 3H, 3I, and 3J of State Highway Project 0060-029-103, RW-202, extends 4,315 feet and 
1,684.98 feet (a combined 5,999.98 feet) in length along the proposed existing right of way and 
limited access line of the west bound lane of Route 60 and for 4,110 feet and 1,684.98 feet (a 
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combined 5,794.98 feet) in length along the southern proposed right of way and limited access line 
of the east bound lane of Route 60 of State Highway Project 0060-029-103, RW-202, beginning 
at a point opposite Station 217+75 (Centerline Route 60  (REL)  and Survey Centerline) to a point 
opposite Station 280+95.98 (Centerline Route 60  (REL)  and Survey Centerline) along the northern right 
of way limits and beginning at a point opposite Station 218+80 (Centerline Route 60  (REL) and Survey 
Centerline) to a point opposite Station 280+95.98 (Centerline Route 60  (REL)and Survey Centerline) along 
the southern right of way limits to a point 80.25 feet opposite Station 135+16.92 (Centerline Route 
60 (REL) and Survey Centerline); and 

 
WHEREAS, the Henrico County Board of Supervisors, by resolution dated December 14, 

2021, endorses the proposed limited access control change (LACC); and 
 

WHEREAS, the Virginia Department of Transportation’s (VDOT’s) Richmond District 
has determined, with the Chief Engineer concurring, that the proposed LACC will have minimal 
impact on the operation of the Route 60 right of way, and that the proposed LACC is appropriate 
from a safety and traffic control standpoint; and 
 

WHEREAS, VDOT’s Richmond District has also determined that the location of the 
proposed LACC termination is nots within an air quality maintenance or non-attainment area; and 
the environmental impact analysis was reviewed and approved by the Richmond District and there 
will be no adverse environmental impacts; and 
 

WHEREAS, public notices of willingness to hold a public hearing and to receive public 
comment were posted in The Legacy and the Richmond Times-Dispatch on October 18, 2023, and 
October 25, 2023; and 

 
WHEREAS, VDOT has determined that no compensation shall be due in consideration of 

the proposed LACC, as no value will be added to the adjoining land solely by terminating said 
limited access restrictions at this location; and  

 
WHEREAS, the requestor has borne all the appropriate costs in accordance with 24 VAC 

30-401-20; and 
 
WHEREAS, all right of way, engineering, construction, and necessary safety 

improvements shall meet all VDOT standards and requirements; and  
 
WHEREAS, all costs of engineering and construction, including all necessary safety 

improvements, will be borne by the requestor; and 
 
WHEREAS, VDOT has reviewed the requested LACC and determined that all is in 

compliance with § 33.2-401 of the Code of Virginia and that the requirements of 24 VAC 30-401-
20 have been met; and 
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WHEREAS, VDOT recommends approval of the LACC as shown on the attached 
exhibits. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, in accordance with § 33.2-401 of the Code 

of Virginia and 24 VAC 30-401-10 et seq., that the CTB hereby finds and concurs in the 
determinations and recommendations of VDOT made herein, and directs that Route 60 continue 
to be designated as a limited access control area, with the boundaries of limited access control 
being modified from the current locations as shown on the attached exhibits. 
  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Commissioner of Highways is authorized to take all 
actions and execute any and all documents necessary to implement the LACCs described herein.  
 
 

 
#### 

 
 



CTB Decision Brief
Limited Access Control Change

Route 60
Henrico County

Issue: The County of Henrico has requested a termination in limited access control along Route 
60 between Technology Boulevard and Elko Road to increase opportunities for further 
development of White Oak Technology Park. This limited access control change (LACC) requires 
approval of the Commonwealth Transportation Board (CTB) pursuant to § 33.2-401 of the Code 
of Virginia and 24 VAC 30-401-20. 

Facts: 

Route 60, from 1.613 miles west of Route 295 to 2.118 miles east of Route 295 in Henrico 
County, was designated as a Limited Access Highway by the State Highway and 
Transportation Commission, predecessor to Commonwealth Transportation Board (CTB), on 
January 15, 1976.

In connection with State Highway Project 0060-029-103, RW-202, the Commonwealth 
acquired a portion of the limited access control easements necessary to restrict access along 
the Route 60 corridor with those certain limited access control easements, acquired from 
various landowners, being recorded in the Office of the Clerk of Circuit Court of the County 
of Henrico. 

The termination of limited access control at this location will not modify the right of way limits.

The proposed termination of limited access control, as shown on Sheets 3H, 3I, and 3J of State 
Highway Project 0060-029-103, RW-202, extends for 4,315 feet and 1,684.98 feet (a combined 
5,999.98 feet) in length along the northern proposed right of way and limited access line of the 
west bound lane of Route 60, and for 4,110 feet and 1,684.98 feet (a combined 5,794.98 feet) 
in length along the southern proposed right of way and limited access line of the east bound 
lane of Route 60, beginning at a point opposite Station 217+75 (Centerline Route 60  (REL) and 
Survey Centerline) to a point opposite Station 280+95.98 (Centerline Route 60  (REL) and Survey 
Centerline) along the northern right of way limits and beginning at a point opposite Station 218+80 
(Centerline Route 60  (REL) and Survey Centerline) to a point opposite Station 280+95.98 (Centerline 
Route 60  (REL) and Survey Centerline) along the southern right of way limits.  

The Henrico County Board of Supervisors, by resolution dated December 14, 2021, supports 
the limited access control change (LACC).

The Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT’s) Richmond District has determined, with 
the Chief Engineer concurring, that the proposed LACC will have minimal impact on the 
operation of Route 60 right of way, and that the proposed LACC is appropriate from a safety 
and traffic control standpoint. 

VDOT’s Richmond District has also determined that the location of the proposed LACC 
termination is not within an air quality maintenance or non-attainment area.  In addition, the 
environmental impact analysis was reviewed and approved by VDOT’s Richmond District and 
there will be no adverse environmental impacts.  
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Public notices of willingness to hold a public hearing and to receive public comment were 
posted in The Legacy and the Richmond Times-Dispatch on October 18, 2023, and October 25, 
2023, with four questions or comments were received and answered/resolved by district staff.

No compensation shall be due in consideration of the proposed LACC, as no value will be 
added to the adjoining land solely by terminating the said limited access restrictions at this 
location. 

The requestor has borne all appropriate costs in accordance with 24 VAC 30-401-20.

All right of way, engineering, construction, and necessary safety improvements shall meet all 
VDOT standards and requirements. All costs of engineering and construction, including all 
necessary safety improvements, will be borne by the requestor. 

VDOT has reviewed the requested LACC and determined that all is in compliance with § 33.2-
401 of the Code of Virginia and that the requirements of 24 VAC 30-401-20 have been met.

The written determination of the Chief Engineer regarding this proposed project is attached 
for your consideration. 

Recommendation: VDOT recommends the approval of the proposed LACC, as shown on Sheets 
3H, 3I, and 3J of State Highway Project 0060-029-103, RW-202, and further recommends that the 
Commissioner be authorized to take all actions and execute all documentation necessary to 
implement the LACC described herein. 

Action Required by CTB:  Virginia Code § 33.2-401 requires a majority vote of the CTB to 
approve the recommended LACC. The CTB will be presented with a resolution for a formal vote. 

Result, if Approved:  The Commissioner of Highways will be authorized to take all actions 
necessary to comply with this resolution and implement the LACC. 

Options:  Approve, Deny, or Defer. 

Public Comments/Reactions: Four questions or comments were received. The questions or 
comments were answered/resolved by District staff. 
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